
First and Last 
Name Public Comment from the September 2, 2021 Regular Board Meeting 

Magdalena 
Martinez 

The District needs to hold all Curriculum Nights remotely or have half of a class of parents in at a 
time. These Curriculum Nights have the potential to be superspreader events. This is not the kind of 
public relations the District needs. Neighboring Districts are not having all of the parents in at one 
time. It is disturbing to read a message from the school that for these Curriculum Nights, up to 50 
parents may be in one classroom, if both parents of each child attend! In addition, please continue 
to pursue tents and tables for the students who will be sitting outside for lunch. Tents and tables 
would provide sun protection and comfort. Tents would allow students to be outside in misty 
weather, thereby decreasing potential Covid exposure at lunch.  

Maria Zeller 
Brauer 

I am the parent of a D25 student and I am STRONGLY in support of D25 adhering to the Governor's 
mandate that K-12 teachers be vaccinated against COVID-19 (with regular testing options for those 
who have LEGITIMATE reasons they cannot be vaccinated). I have a child who is too young to be 
vaccinated. I want her to be in school as much as possible and I want her to be as safe as possible. 
I urge the district to continue to take a layered approach to mitigating COVID, which includes making 
sure that those who can be vaccinated are vaccinated. 
 
COVID-19 transmission in school can be sparked by adults, as research has shown. 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/science/science-briefs/transmission_k_12_schools.html 
Since there is not currently a vaccine approved for use in children under 12, one of the best tools in 
our arsenal to protect these children is to make sure the adults around them don’t infect them in the 
first place. 
 
I am grateful for our teachers and staff who have worked so hard for the past 18 months. I want 
them to be safe and healthy as well. Vaccines need to be mandated for teachers and staff so that 
we can protect those who are too young or medically fragile to get the vaccine. I expect D25 to 
follow the health guidance and the Governor's mandate. Thank you. 

Robyn Swanson Regarding the board meeting's "action" item on Governor Pritzker's mandate, I am assuming that is 
a formality to adopt the vaccine requirement for staff. 
 
I am writing to show my strong support in doing so.  Anything else would open the door to action by 
ISBE.  They have taken a very aggressive stance on non-compliance of the mask mandate.  It 
would be in the best interest of our students on many levels to move forward with the vaccine 
mandate in our district. 

Alexis 
Hammond 

Dear Dr. Bein and SD25 Board Members, 
 
As you know, The Governor's August 26th mandate continues the mask requirement and requires 
the vaccination of school personnel.  As this is a mandate from the Governor, I fully expect that the 
School District will comply with this mandate and any future mandates.  I continue to look to the 
Board and Administration for absolute vigilance and adherence to all county and state 
recommended public health guidance and mandates.  I do not believe the Governor's mandate 
warrants any discussion or "Action" from the Board.  I expect strict compliance.  We expect SD25 to 
remain an accredited school district.  As stated by ISBE Superintendent Dr. Carmen I. Ayala, "Local 
boards of education, schools and districts do not have the authority to deny the Governor's 
Executive Order requiring universal indoor masking in schools.  Doing so not only puts students' 
health and safety at risk, but also opens the district to extraordinary legal liability - potentially without 
any insurance to cover damages."  (https://patch.com/illinois/arlingtonheights/recognition-status-
pulled-over-masks-arlington-heights-school) 
 
The Governor's August 26th mandate reports that the "Delta variant of the coronavirus is more 
aggressive and more transmissible than previously circulating strains, and poses significant new 
risks in the ongoing effort to stop and slow spread of the virus."  Given this known public health 
crisis, and high transmission in the Arlington Heights zip codes of 60004 and 60005, I ask that the 
district adopt further mitigation strategies and be proactive in further protecting our children and 
community.  "After nearly four months of declining numbers, Arlington Heights is continuing to trend 
in the wrong direction, with coronavirus cases on the rise for the eighth straight week (three-week 
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average).  The number of new cases in Arlington Heights increased by 47 percent over the last two 
weeks, according to the Cook County Department of Public Health." 
(https://patch.com/illinois/arlingtonheights/158-new-covid-19-cases-reported-last-7-days-arlington-
heights?fbclid=IwAR3URHFCw-UxQSMOFXV2dBftPYqtulqILujsfEpWqx-4_OBR3ySf7j7LDro). 
 
The following mitigation strategies were used last year to keep our kids safe while being able to 
provide in-person instruction.  I ask that these be implemented again to prevent transmission at 
school. 
 
-Turn desks to face the same direction (rather than facing each other), or have students sit on only 
one side of tables, spaced apart.   
 
-Modify learning stations and activities so that there are fewer students per group and students can 
be spaced apart.  
 
-Mark walking paths or provide physical guides, such as colorful tape on floors and signs on walls, 
to ensure that students remain distanced.  Consider making these paths one way for the students. (I 
ask the district to specifically look into distancing at the middle school level during locker visits and 
change of classes.) 
 
-If unable to maintain social distancing, install a physical barrier on the desk, such as a sneeze 
guard or partition.  (I ask the district to evaluate any time a student takes off their mask for activities 
such as lunch or a morning snack break.) 
 
-Reduce the use of shared space and objects in the classroom. 
 
The Governor's August 26th mandates also reads, "Illinoisans should also consider wearing a mask 
in crowded outdoor settings and for activities that involve close contact with others who are not fully 
vaccinated."  I ask that last year's outdoor mitigations be implemented again. 
 
-PE will be held, but masks will be required unless students are outside and 6-foot distanced.   
 
-Recess will be held, but masks will be required unless students are outside and 6-foot distancing 
can be maintained.  
 
-I ask that the district evaluate outdoor lunch distancing.  I agree that eating outside is the best 
possible solution to having children eat during the day at school.  However, the shoulder to shoulder 
huddles of kids that I observe at 7th period at TMS is not encouraging.  I ask that a more organized 
approach to distancing be enforced by school personnel during this unmasked period.  Given the 
lack of distancing at outdoor lunch, I will continue to pick my daughter up everyday at lunch until this 
can be remedied. 
 
The implementation of the above outdoor mitigation strategies are supported in the  Document 
“ISBE IDPH Public Health Guidance Public Health School Guidance 210812”. 
 
On page 10 it specifically lists... 
 
“Exceptions to universal consistent use of face masks include the following limited situations:” 
 
The last bullet point reads: 
 
“For staff and students when they are outdoors. However, particularly in areas of substantial to high 
transmission, staff and students who are not fully vaccinated should wear a mask in crowded 
outdoor settings or during activities that involve sustained close contact with other people who are 
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not fully vaccinated.”  Given this statement, activities such as outdoor recess, outdoor school 
activities, outdoor athletics and outdoor band concerts etc., require masking. 
 
On page 13 of the same document it states, “Schools should provide for the maximum space 
possible between students and between students and staff, within the school facilities’ physical 
capabilities. Districts and schools may wish to post visual reminders throughout school buildings and 
lay down tape or other indicators of safe distances in areas where students may remove masks, 
congregate, or line up (e.g., arrival and departure, lunchroom lines, hallways, recess lines, libraries, 
cafeterias). When face masks are removed in limited situations (e.g., lunchrooms), it is especially 
important that school staff facilitate physical distancing to the greatest extent possible within the 
school facilities’ physical capabilities. Districts and schools may consider increasing physical 
distancing measures when community transmission levels are substantial or high.” 
 
Again, given that our community is labeled as a high transmission area, how is the District changing 
its plans in regards to cafeterias, lines, morning snack in the classroom, libraries, restrooms and 
hallways?   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Alexis Hammond 
Parent of 7th Grade TMS Student and 2nd Grade Patton Home Program 

Nathan Ulery In a time where Dr. Bein is imploring parents to treat the Board and staff with civility and school staff 
are teaching students that character matters, it is disappointing that school board members Fasso 
and Olejniczak participate in text messages (identified in recent FOIA requests) with members of the 
public that are derogatory to other members of the board and spread false information about them.  
We expect better from our middle school students and here our elected members of the board 
demonstrate a lack a maturity and civility.  I call upon President Filipek to publicly censure these two 
members and ask that the minutes reflect it. 

Nathan Ulery As the Board agenda currently calls for Action, but with no recommendation, it is unclear what the 
Board intends to propose on the topic of Vaccinations and Testing. 
 
Unfortunately, based upon the Board and the Superintendent's actions related to masking, I am 
concerned that this agenda topic is yet another attempt to find a loopholes. I want to reiterate what 
the board heard from the district's counsel last month when Mr. Olejniczak was looking for another 
loophole to ignore the mask mandate -- there is no legal option for the district to ignore the 
governor's executive orders.   Since that meeting, it has been clearly demonstrated by ISBE's 
actions that there are swift and significant impacts to districts that ignore the mandates. No action is 
necessary by the board in this case. Unlike the mask mandate, there is no inconsistent policy on the 
books that needed to be overturned.  The Governor's vaccine mandate or testing alternative does 
not conflict with an existing Board policy. No action is required. Follow the mandate. 
 
It is time to end these loophole games. This board is here to serve the entire community, not the 
loud minority of anti-mask and anti-vaccine individuals in our community. We want our Board 
focused on the education of our students. Too much time and effort is being spent investigating 
loopholes related to COVID protocols.  Simply follow the health guidance from the CCDPH and 
ISBE and keep your attention on executing the strategic vision of the district. 

Kevin Michael I would like to once again express my strong approval and gratitude for Governor Pritzker's mask 
mandate in schools (and now all public spaces) in Illinois. Masking is a necessary, common-sense 
measure that is scientifically proven to reduce the spread of the coronavirus. Despite the vocal 
opposition by a minority of parents, there is no health risk for students wearing masks, and there is a 
significant risk to the health and safety of all students and staff if masks are not worn. 
 
I am also thrilled as a parent, educator, and Illinoisan, that vaccines or weekly testing will be 
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required for all teachers and school staff. Vaccines are safe and effective, and a combination of 
masking and high levels of vaccination are the only way out of this pandemic.  
 
I expect District 25's Board of Education and administrators to continue to adhere to the 
requirements of all state mandates regarding public health and safety. I also expect the district to 
continue to require masks as long as it is recommended by local, state, or federal authorities.  

Jen Anderson As I look at the rapid spread of COVID in states that are not using masking and other common 
sense mitigation efforts, I’m thankful for the leadership of our governor and for our local school 
board’s compliance with those directives.  
 
I’m hopeful that same commitment is demonstrated in tonight’s discussion about the newest 
mandate for staff vaccination or testing and that board members don’t seek out or entertain 
loopholes for non-compliance. The vast majority of this community expects our district to adhere to 
public health policy and have respect for recommendations from experts in this field, both now and 
as we move through the school year.  

Amira Zaben I greatly appreciate Governor Pritzker’s mask mandate and vaccination/testing requirements for 
school personnel. I expect the board to continue to follow the Governor’s orders as well as the 
health guidance put forth by all major national and state agencies throughout the course of this 
pandemic. I’m looking forward to seeing the district implement Covid testing and establish a COVID-
19 dashboard.  

Jennifer Dunn Thank you for following the masking guidelines/requirements from the governor, the CDC, and the 
American Association of Pediatrics.  Please keep a mask requirement in place at least until children 
under 12 can be vaccinated.  Masks. limit outbreaks, time out of school for kids, and, accordingly, 
keeps parents who work able to fulfill their professional obligations.  Moreover, it helps keep others 
in the community safe when our kids are spreading the virus less than they would if masks were not 
used in schools. 

Laura 
Magnuson 

Please relaunch the Covid Dashboard as soon as possible and communicate when that can be 
expected.   

Jim and Cristina 
Small 

Dear Dr. Bein and D25 Board,  
Thank you for reversing your decision on optional masking and complying with the Governor’s 
mandate.  To the extent that you consider optional masking again, we expect that you explicitly 
inform the public in advance and take into account the community’s concerns.  We also expect that 
you continue to follow the spirit of the relevant health and education board guidance going forward.  
While wearing masks in school is an inconvenience, this is the least that can be done outside of the 
other prudent mitigation standards and testing implemented for the school year.  The goal is to keep 
our children in the classroom safely.  As we can see by other school districts with optional masking 
across the nation who have had significant quarantines or altogether have shut down, masking is an 
important mitigation tool to ensure safety of our children, teachers and staff, as well as ensure 
continuity of our children’s education.   

Doug Hammond I am writing to you today, as quite candidly, I am flummoxed over the Board's intent to discuss and 
possibly vote to defy Governor Pritzker's mandate requiring masks to be mandatory for schools in 
Illinois and that all school personnel be vaccinated or submit to regular Covid testing.  Given the 
overwhelming amount of data supporting the positive impact of masking in schools and vaccination, 
I find this entire debate irrelevant.  School boards across the country who started as mask optional 
have been rushing to mandate masking due to outbreaks in their schools.  Why?  Because masking 
works. 
 
https://www.cnn.com/2021/08/12/health/covid-19-schools-openings-masks-wellness/index.html 
 
However, tonight the D25 Board will be discussing the merits of going against public health entities 
and Governor Pritzker.  Given the guaranteed outcome of loss of accreditation in the event the 
Board defies the Governor (let alone the risk it will bring to the health of our children), it is careless 
for you to even consider this.  District 25 is responsible for providing safe, effective and 
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ACCREDITED public education to this community. 
 
I appreciate that the loudest voices you are hearing seem to be coming from those who want you to 
go against public health guidelines and defy the Governor.  However, these voices seem more 
motivated by emotional backlash than principle.  The “evidence” they cite comes from anonymous 
social medical sources.  Meanwhile, I believe I represent a much larger majority (and pools back me 
up) when I urge you to follow the overwhelming consensus of doctors and public health experts. 
 
https://apnews.com/article/lifestyle-health-education-coronavirus-pandemic-only-on-ap-
0440d83602da918c571d506a3de9f44b 
  
Masking is a proven effective mitigation strategy against Covid.  Vaccination is the gold standard of 
preventing infection.  You need to look no farther than the week 1 infection rates at TMS (4 between 
8/27-8/30) and what is happening around the country in states where the school year started as 
mask optional (thousands). 
  
District 25 is responsible for delivering safe, effective and ACCREDITED public education to this 
community.  To do any less is a dereliction of your duty.  To act in defiance of the Governor's 
mandate and in the face of overwhelming public health data is a waste of everyone’s time and puts 
the health of children at risk.  If you feel you must debate and then vote on mandating masks and 
vaccination of school personnel for D25 schools, then I ask you vote in favor and then move on with 
the mission of ensuring our children's quality and safe education. 

Nathan Ulery Thank you for reversing your decision on optional masking and complying with the Governor’s 
mandate.  To the extent that you consider optional masking again, we expect that you explicitly 
inform the public in advance and take into account the community’s concerns.  We also expect that 
you continue to follow the spirit of the relevant health and education board guidance going forward. 
While wearing masks in school is an inconvenience, it is a critical component of the mitigation 
strategies being used in school .  The goal is to keep our children in the classroom safely.  As we 
can see by other school districts with optional masking across the nation who have had significant 
quarantines or have altogether shut down, masking is an important mitigation tool to ensure safety 
of our children, teachers and staff, as well as ensure continuity of our children’s education. 

Kerri Hood PLEASE be inclusive and equitable when making decisions for our district.  Not all children and 
families have the same needs.  Choice is part of inclusion.  Practice what you preach.  It is sad to 
see the continued lack of looking at data in decision-making here.  Too many are relying solely on 
the media instead of using CDC and IDPH published data.  The local metrics have been hovering 
constant for the past month or so...under 4% positivity.  Cases do not equate to deaths!  A quick 
review of published death statistics shows that kids are still not in the risk group for covid.  The 
highest risk group in any year is always the 65-84 year old population covid or not.  Please take 
back your local control, and please stick with your strong and unanimous decision to make masks 
optional.   

Deborah 
Freudenberger 

Dear Dr. Bein and D25 Board, 
Thank you for reversing your decision on optional masking and complying with the Governor’s 
mandate.  Masking along with other mitigation strategies and testing implemented for the school 
year will allow students the greatest opportunity to stay in school in a safe environment.  As we can 
see by other school districts with optional masking across the nation who have had significant 
quarantines or have altogether shut down, masking is an important mitigation tool to ensure the 
safety of our children, teachers and staff, as well as ensure continuity of our children’s education. 

 


